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April 8, 2009 

 

 

To the Honorable, the Common Council 

 

Dear Council Members: 

 

As required by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), the City of Milwaukee is 

planning to perform Polychlorinated Biphenyls (PCB) removal from City-owned sewers 

in the area of North Humboldt Avenue and East Capital Drive.  The Milwaukee 

Metropolitan Sewage District (MMSD) also needs to perform PCB removal from district 

owned sewers in the same area.  An Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement was 

proposed to add the City’s work to the MMSD contract and the costs associated with the 

PCB removal from city sewers will be reimbursed to MMSD by the City.  We have 

prepared the attached resolution directing the Commissioner of Public Works to execute 

an Intergovernmental Cooperation Agreement with MMSD allowing them to add the 

City’s PCB cleanup work to their contract. 

 

We recommend adoption of the attached resolution. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

ZY: kmo  

 

Attachment 

 

c:   Mr. Jeffrey Mantes 

 

KMO: 3-5 


